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Request for Proposals Award Announcement 
2025 Capital Repairs and Improvements for Seattle Shelters Serving Youth 

and/or Young Adults RFP 

RFP Released: May 14, 2025 

*Please note that all awards and contract periods in this announcement are tentative. All obligations to perform or pay 

funds are contingent upon the execution of a written agreement signed by all required parties. 

Summary of RFP Goals 

Guided by KCRHA’s Theory of Change, the Capital Improvements for Seattle Shelters Serving 

Youth and/or Young Adults Request for Proposal (RFP) sought proposals from qualified agencies 

providing shelter services to youth and/or young adults experiencing homelessness in Seattle 

for capital repairs. The intent of the RFP is to improve the physical and mental well-being of YYA 

experiencing homelessness by improving the physical environments of the shelters they use. 

The City of Seattle, through a Participatory Budgeting process, has appropriated $1,850,000 for 

capital repairs and/or improvements to existing shelters serving youth and/or young adults 

(Ordinance No. 127154). KCRHA sought to partner with applicants who can demonstrate how 

their services incorporate direction, authentic partnership, and feedback from YYA with lived 

experience of homelessness.  

Awarded Agency Contract Period Award 

ROOTS Young Adult Shelter 9/1/2025 - 12/31/2026 $1,553,000 

New Horizons Ministries 9/1/2025 - 12/31/2026 $297,000 

https://kcrha.org/about/our-approach/
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